August Thirtieth Colonel Herbert Molson, Montreal General Hospital, Montreal. My dear Herbert:-I have not forgotten the matter of the Pediatrician for the Montreal General Hospital and for McGill University, but I have not been able to deal with it, owing to this being holiday time and the impossibility of getting a Faculty meeting. You may say that I might have acted without a Faculty meeting, but for the sake of peace and harmony and in the light of past experiences, I want to have the Faculty's endorsement to whatever I recommend to the Board of Governors. My going away with the Board of Trade further delays matters, but I assure you I shall take it up immediately on my return. My personal hope is that whoever becomes the head of Pediatrics at McGill will also be on the staff of the Montreal General Hospital. Yours faithfully,